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Honorable Supervisors: 

For neighbors living at the property line, and up to as far as ¼ mile away and even
more, the current noise limitations are not appropriate for the kind of amplified sound
that is common at concerts, weddings and other large functions. Under the proposed
ordinance, a property on 6- 10 acres could have 8 concerts a year with amplified
sound up to 10:00 at night in some zoning districts where other homes are nearby.
This would not be tolerable for us.

Our home is about  ¼ mile from two properties at opposite sides of our neighborhood
that have, or have had, large gatherings or weddings with amplified sound. The sound
has been so loud as to be a nuisance to us and forced us inside at the end of the day
and to close windows on some of the hottest nights of the year. One has to wonder
why the sound needs to be so loud that it travels beyond the crowd of guests, over
the property line and into nearby neighborhoods.

The reality of setting noise limits at an event by decibel levels seems impractical to
enforce. Can we rely on a Sheriff deputy or a Code Compliance officer to bring a
sound level meter to an event on a Friday or Saturday night? How will this provision in
the ordinance be enforced? With four weddings a year the situation for us was barely
tolerable. We object to 8 events a year and would prefer the Board deny this request.
However, understanding that this proposed ordinance has been under development
for some time, and could benefit small businesses who may have suffered greatly
since the onset of the coronavirus pandemic, we respectfully and emphatically ask
the Board to require stricter limitations and reliable enforcement on amplified sound,
and expand the noticing requirements.

Specifically:

Reduce by 10 decibels the allowable levels for amplified sound on parcels of 10
acres or less.

Ensure Sheriff deputies are trained on, and utilize, sound meters when
responding to nuisance calls at the hours when Code Compliance staff are not
available.

Because sound carries, expand the Notice to Neighbors (Sec. G-5 2.7.A.13 ) to
properties up to 1,000 feet away instead of 500 feet. Such notice should also
include any neighborhood association the Community Development Agency has
in its contact list for the neighborhood(s) containing the property(s) within the
1000 foot boundary.

Thank you for your service to the County and for accepting these comments.

Respectfully,



Eve Diamond and Tom Sheehy








